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Week 2
Principal's Message

Dear parents and carers,

This week we have held our first award assemblies for exemplary behaviour. We awarded Purple Star 
badges to 105 pupils who achieved perfect 3s on their BfL for every lesson during the whole of last 
academic year. Well done to them all, and we look forward to awarding more as the year continues.

Year 7s also had Super Learning Day, which was delivered by our fantastic Learning Ambassadors 
from older year groups. They also received a session on Internet Safety to help them to navigate the 
technological world of today.

Last week we also had a performance for Years 9 and 10 called ‘Breaking the Chain’. This was a 
visiting group and the performance was based on safety and local issues. Feedback from pupils about 
this impactful performance was really positive.

A group of our EAL students also went to see a performance of ‘Broadway - the HATS way’ at Bolton 
Little Theatre, which features three members of staff and several students in the cast. The students 
thoroughly enjoyed this performance, and were surprised at how well our staff can dance!

Regards,

Mrs. Batson
Principal.
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It is really important that our parents/carers and our pupils have access to their ClassCharts 
accounts. Currently we have 470 parents/carers who have not accessed their parent ClassCharts 
accounts. This means that you will not receive news of great things that your children have achieved, 
e.g pupil of the week.
Please see the QR codes below to download the app. Or you can access the website via the link 
https://www.classcharts.com/parent/login.
If you or your child does not currently have access to ClassCharts and needs a code, please contact 
me at rwilkinson@parklandsacademy.co.uk and I will be able to send out the details.

Attendance - This week a whole school exercise was done to highlight attendance to 
parents/guardians who’s children’s attendance falls below 90%.  In total over 300 letters were sent.

The Department of Education classes any child below 90% for whatever reason as persistently 
absent.

As a school we have a legal obligation to highlight attendance and track it throughout the year.  So this 
exercise will be repeated several times throughout this academic year.

In December the reward trip will be running and any student who falls below the required 93% 
attendance will be ineligible for the trip.  This first letter distribution is to highlight current attendance 
and flag that if your child wishes to attend the reward trip the distance they are away from the required 
target.  At this time in the year every day does really count, each AM or PM session carries a heavy 
percentage at this time of the academic year.

Kind regards 

Mrs F Fish 
Attendance Manager 

App Store Google Play

Parent App

Student App

https://www.classcharts.com/parent/login
mailto:rwilkinson@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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LANCASHIRE HOPE HACK 

On Friday 22nd September a group of students selected from years 10 & 11 represented Parklands to 
engage in the Lancashire Hope Hack.

A Hope Hack is a day-long workshop that aims to give young people aged 15-25 a voice and focuses 
on their hopes for the future. This involves groups discussing their thoughts and solutions on issues 
that affect them, their lives and their communities.

Over the last two years, the Hope Collective have been running a series of Hope Hack events across 
the length and breadth of the UK. The Hope Collective formed to support the campaign for Damilola 
Taylor, a 10-year-old boy who wrote of his hope to change the world, shortly before his untimely death 
in 2000. Hope Hack events honour his memory by dedicating the campaign to young people and their 
aspirational stories of ambition and hope. The Hope Collective aim to establish real change that 
enables the UK’s most vulnerable communities to be free from poverty, violence and discrimination.

The group of 8 students attended Evolution House for the conference. A very modern business 
building designed for a software company, the students were amazed at the facilities available to the 
staff who usually worked there, including a tube slide which enabled staff to get from the second floor 
down to the ground floor in only a few seconds!

The day consisted of some poems from Author, Spoken Artist, Youth Worker and Northerner, Nathan 
Parker

A very interesting talk followed from Ashley John-Baptiste; a young journalist and presenter about how 
he overcame his difficult start in life to go on to study at a top university and pursue a career in media. 
Ashley has performed on the X Factor live shows, reported at the FIFA World Cup in 2018 and creates 
documentaries on issues he is passionate about, such as ‘Care Home Kids: Looking for Love’.

Our students were asked to discuss and present on the topic of the cost of living crisis, and why this 
might affect the life chances of young people. The group worked really well together and presented 
their thoughts to the audience of over 120 young people, teachers, community and youth workers. 
Also there to watch was the High Sheriff of Lancashire Mr David Taylor. 

It was an absolute pleasure to spend the day with May, Lucas, Finlay, Tom, Matilda, Mariam, Jacob 
and George. They worked really well as a group and they all made really valid and thoughtful 
contributions to the day. Their presentation gave a lot of good ideas and was very well received, 
especially the humorous sketches they performed.

Mr C Snell
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LANCASHIRE HOPE HACK - Student Feedback:

I thought the day was really insightful and I especially loved hearing from all the speakers and got a 
great message and understanding from them. I was also thrilled to be given a voice and a chance to 
create an idea we feel will really make a difference.(Matilda)

I really enjoyed working together to come up with ideas and solutions to problems that we don’t 
usually talk about in school. (Lucas)

My day out to the Lancashire Hope Hack was very engaging in many problems in today's society. The 
people we met there were great, and there were also many friendly people there.  I believe we had a 
very strong presentation that everybody contributed too, even the staff helping us out. If I were asked 
to do something similar again, I would happily take part in it. Thank you sir for the day out.

Parklands Eal students with Parklands staff, pupils and ex pupils who performed in “Broadway the 
HATS way” at Bolton Little Theatre this week.
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(Year 7) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Ultimate Questions  
Enquiry Question - Is it possible to find answers to ultimate questions?

1. What is the oldest world religion? 
2. What is ancestor worship? 
3. Why is it important that we are all different?

(Year 8) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Prejudice and Discrimination 
Enquiry Question - Why do people discriminate?

1. What was the first law that made racism illegal in the UK? 
2. How were people from ethnic minorities treated negatively? 
3. Can you give examples of successful Black individuals throughout British history? 

(Year 9) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - Human Rights and Social Justice 
Enquiry Question - Do we still need human rights today?

1. What does social justice mean?
2. What is the difference between equality and fairness? 
3. How do Sikhs ensure everyone is treated equally in society? 
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Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 146 pupils to date
Year 8: 96 pupils to date
Year 9: 93 pupils to date
Year 10: 87 students to date
Year 11: 97 students to date
All: 519 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous 
week?

Year 7: 186 pupils
Year 8: 138 pupils
Year 9: 149 pupils

Year 10: 118 students
Year 11:138  students

All: 729 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 
3?

Year 7: 187 pupils
Year 8: 133 pupils
Year 9: 126 pupils

Year 10: 111 students
Year 11: 127 students

All:  684 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1JAtTErBP1nYcSXqmf7bsb0W8ef55X2ZVKhbeqalHRgw/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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Hello everyone,

I hope you're all doing well this week. 

Well done to everyone who helped to make our Macmillan 
Coffee Morning a huge success last week. Together we raised 
an incredible £2807.76 for this great cause.

Last weekend our Year 7s completed their PGL at 
Winmarleigh Hall. A good time was had by all and there was 
even a surprise visit from Mrs Batson!

This week, we are celebrating the dedication and hard work of 
pupils who have achieved perfect 3s on their BFL tracker for 
the whole of last year. Each pupil has received a purple badge 
to represent their outstanding efforts and also to show that 
they have a great attitude towards learning. Well done!

Lucas
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Does your child experience another language at home? We are holding a coffee afternoon for the
parents of all children who have English as an Additional Language on October 9th from 2:15pm-3pm.
This is open to all families whose children are exposed to a language other than English at home,
even if they are perfectly fluent in English.

The session will share tips on how you can help your children with their home study, but also
encourage them to keep up and develop their literacy in their home language. We’d love to see you
there. Please email jdonohue@parklandsacademy.co.uk if you have any queries.
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PE Update week beginning 2nd October  - 
Another good week of fixtures and clubs this week for the boys and girls who made us all proud. 

U16 girls football had a great match and made it through to the next round of the Lancashire cup 
after beating Bowland 6-3. They look forward to their next round draw Friday 6th October against Arch 
Bishop Temple in Preston. Good Luck! 

Year 8  boys football  played  against Albany but unfortunately lost the game; they did show great 
resilience and spirit  considering the pitch and weather conditions. 

Cross country - A team of years 7-11 represented Parklands at the district cross country relay event. 
The team made us proud and lots of fun was had by all. 

Football, Netball, Cheerleading and Dance all had great numbers attending after school practices in 
all year groups which is incredible to see! We hope this level of enthusiasm and commitment 
continues throughout the year! 

Like sport and PE but looking for a club to join? Click Here

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/15YwiA6n-fKs3nz1n7ii9DvG3n_g2BZKV-CubCuVg7Og/edit?usp=sharing
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A space has become available on the Paris trip - Open to pupils in years 7-10. Email 
ngreaves@parklandsacademy.co.uk ASAP. 

mailto:ngreaves@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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Pay £50 deposit now and you don’t need to make any more payments until September 2024 (Further 
payments can be made if you would prefer). A fantastic summer holiday experience! 
Letter available here, payment will be live on scopay soon 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/18XtXvdrY3yMVCVYLEJyzhSnwV2iB-e2xCbWZPyCF7hE/edit?usp=sharing
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Please click here for the weekly menu and additional information.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1KCFtzpRIpZJO5Gj0j8n77m8hebMUS5ez/view?usp=sharing
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Vacancy on the Board of Trustees 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO HELP MAKE A POSITIVE CONTRIBUTION TO CHILDREN’S EDUCATION? 

The Members of Aspirational Futures Multi-Academy Trust are seeking to appoint a trustee with a  

financial background. Ideally the successful trustee will have experience of financial planning,  

budgeting, monitoring and compliance and will play a key role in working with the Chief Financial  

Officer and the Board to oversee the trust’s finances.  

Being a trustee is a challenging but hugely rewarding voluntary role. It will give you the chance to  make a 

real difference to young people and give something back to your local community. There is  no 

requirement for you to have an understanding of the education system, just the necessary skills,  

character and time to contribute - you'll receive full training and support to make sure you are fully  

equipped to carry out the role successfully. 

About the trust 

As a newly established trust (February 2023) located in Chorley, Lancashire, we currently have one  

secondary school in the trust – Parklands High School. However, Balshaw Lane Community Primary  

School and Highfield Community Primary School will be joining in the Autumn Term 2023. In the  Spring 

Term 2024, two more schools will be joining – Gillibrand Primary School and Walton-le-Dale  High 

School. 

Our vision is to: 

● Advance education by providing a holistic, all-through education to ensure our learners are  well-prepared 

and ready to meet the challenges of the next stage in their education, training  or employment.  

● Instil the character traits necessary to ensure all our learners can successfully contribute to a  global society 

by focusing on an evidence-based approach to Character Education and  Personal Development from 

Reception through to Year 11. 

● Offer rich and varied opportunities to promote spiritual, moral, cultural and social  development, 

from primary through to secondary. 

● Aim to ensure no child, regardless of their educational needs or background, is left behind  due to our 

inclusive approach. 

● Ensure our learners can contribute economically to the local and surrounding communities  through our 

deep understanding of careers and economic education, and the local, regional  and national labour 

markets.
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Purpose of the role 

The role is strategic rather than operational. Trustees do not get involved with the day to day  running of 

the school, but instead support and challenge the school’s leadership teams to drive  school 

improvement. 

Trustees work together to fulfil the purpose of the trust board: 

● strategic leadership – defining the vision, fostering the trust’s culture and setting the  strategy  

● accountability and assurance – robust and effective oversight of trust operations and  performance 

● engagement – strategic oversight of relationships with stakeholders, ensuring decision making is 

supported by meaningful engagement 

The role 

Trustees are appointed on a voluntary basis and are required to commit to a minimum term of  

appointment of four years. You will be required to attend 3 board meetings a year, together with 3  audit & 

risk committee meetings a year. Meetings are mainly held in the evening commencing at  5pm, with the 

average meeting lasting no more than two hours. However, you should also allow  time to prepare by 

reading the paperwork in advance. 

Being a trustee is a commitment and a responsibility but offers you the chance to see first-hand the  impact 

you can make in improving education for young people in your community.  

If you feel that you are able to commit to supporting Aspirational Futures Multi-Academy Trust and  its 

development and are interested in applying for the above position, or require further details,  please 

contact Mrs Michelle Curtis, Chief Financial Officer, via email at  

cfo@aspirationalfutures.co.uk
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For more information on the vacancies please click here.

https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/job-vacancies
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For more information on the vacancies please click here.

https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/job-vacancies


Whole School Messages

Please click here for the Back to School Measles/ MMR - Communications toolkit

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1M3WJF8GR7syKN_8jnXUmKDWytmGez2i2/view?usp=sharing
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Careers

Please click here for this week’s career news. 

Lots of useful information in this week’s Career News: open events, essay competitions, webinars, 
work experience sessions, conferences, podcasts … and so much more!

Don’t forget the Chorley Careers Event on Monday 9th October at the Town Hall from 3pm - 7pm. 
There are some top employers attending, as well as careers advisors and training providers. It is also 
FREE!

The annual Careers Fair will be held on Friday 1st March 2024. If there are any parents/carers new to 
the school who would like to get involved, please let me know (pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk)
Alternatively if you would like to be involved with mock interviews or drop in sessions to talk about your 
job or industry, I’d love to hear from you.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Autumn_2023_Issue_FIVE.pdf
mailto:pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk

